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Abergele Town Council

MINUTES

A meeting of the GENERAL PURPOSES and PLANNING COMMITTEE, was held at 6:45
pm on Thursday 17th October 2013 in the Town Hall, Llanddulas Road, Abergele.

316/13 Attendance Register
Clirs: M.D. Bird; M. Bond; G.P. Davies; J.A. MacLennan; D.A. MacRae; D. Meredith;
J.E.H. Pitt; M. Roberts; S. Rowlands; T. Rowlands; K.J. Sudlow; R.G. Waters;
Mrs M. J. Evans (Clerk)

Member of the public

317/13 Apologies for Absence
Apologies were received from:
Clirs: A. Wood; R.M. Medlicott; B.C. Roberts:

318/13 Disclosure of Interest
- Members were reminded that they must declare the existence and nature of any
personal interests (using the form provided for this purpose).
None were declared

319/13 Minutes
-It was RESOLVED to RECEIVE, APPROVE and SIGN the Minutes of the last
meeting of the General Purposes and Planning Committee, held on 18th
September 2013.

320/13 Matters Arising from previous Minutes
a) Anemail from Will Roberts in Highways regarding to the provision of disabled

spaces on Market Street. It was RESOLVED to forward to Highways that
members feel that as there is an older population and many disabled
people in Abergele that the averages should not count. it was FURTHER
RESOLVED that if there were more disabled spaces in the Library Car
park together with it becoming a short stay car park that members would
be happy for only one space to be in the Town Centre but as this is not
the case it was RESOLVED with a majority vote of 9 to retain the two
spaces on Market Street.

Cllr Meredith arrived at this juncture

b) Members RECEIVED the quotation for the tomograph. It was RESOLVED to
obtain a cost for the felling of the tree and a separate cost for replacement
with a mature tree.

c) Members RECEIVED the more detailed maps from Natural Resources Wales

321/13 Correspondence
The following items of correspondence were RECEIVED, CONSIDERED and
NOTED:

a) An email from NWP regarding their mobile phone campaign
b) An email from CCBC regarding the temporary traffic regulation
C) An email from Regenwales regarding Business improvement districts




